DEIA Task Force Meeting Agenda 
Date: 2022-03-24
Minute Taker: Hannah Williams  
Meeting Location: Online Through Zoom
Present: Joe Lenkart, Jake MacGregor, Victor Jones, Chris Prom, George Gottschalk, Jen Yu, Lauren Phegley, Elisabeth Paulus, Erik Chapman, Zoe Revell, Norris Purdy, DoMonique Arnold
Absent: JJ Pionke

Agenda Items

1. Announcements and Accolades
· Joe shared that Elisabeth has recently returned from Habitat for Humanity 
2. Follow-up Discussion on DEIA Pilot Training Group – Chris and Victor
· Minutes from the consultancy meeting with Dr. Burts-Cooper were posted in Teams on 3/14 with specifics of each proposed module. The workshops will be piloted with the Task Force as a whole, and then will be refined from TF feedback. We would self-select trainers from the TF and open it up for others to become facilitators for these modules.  
· Lauren asked if the goal of these modules was to train-the-trainer. Victor clarified that trainers/facilitators will be chosen and the goal is for all library employees to go through all of the modules. There would be two rounds of training. The first round would be with the TF and the training would be refined based on feedback. The second round would be training the facilitators who would then lead the library through these modules. Jake noted that the TF can add feedback on the content based on our understanding of the Library culture, before taking this training to the rest of the Library. We will be using the form the TF created to recruit facilitators. 
· George felt the term “facilitator” is a better term than “trainer” because we are facilitating shared learning. Zoe asked that the TF review the proposed modules and provide any feedback. 
3. Team Updates 
· Assessment Team – Team Leader: JJ Pionke 
· Lauren shared that the team is working on the faculty focus group. It will be facilitated by Chris and JJ and will take place next Friday. They are also working with Hannah to get snack boxes delivered and are in the process of getting the civil service support group set up. This will be facilitated by Elisabeth and Jen, or possibly Jen’s grad student. Lauren encourages everyone who wishes to participate to sign up.  
· Communication Team 
· A call has been sent out for DEIA related work that’s taking place in the library. Chris brought up the academic program review driven by the provost’s office and requires the library to write a self-study report. There will be an opportunity for feedback coming up. 
· Jake brought up the reporting form for issues in the library. There was not clarification if this form is anonymous or not.  This form currently goes to Cindy Ingold and should likely be going to Victor. The group is in favor of making a new form. Jen cautioned against using google forms because it is not FERPA compliant. It should be made from webtools and kept anonymous. 
· HR Processes, Training, & Programming Team
· https://strategicplan.illinois.edu/pdf/strategic-plan.pdf
· Victor shared the DEI scorecard for library and information organizations and the criteria necessary to obtain a 3 (excellent). One area for improvement is recruitment, hiring, retention, and promotion. Victor noted that there is not intentional hiring for staff positions. Victor added that a lot of hiring and promotion in terms of civil service is out of our control. Jake brought up the learner program that used to be offered by the library. These efforts seem to have fallen by the wayside. George indicated there has been a lot of retirements from people who were hired through that program. He mentioned a program focused on high school students and how this could help increase awareness. This program is through the Chancellor’s office. 
· Jake asked for clarification on if the TF needed to have any expectations for responding this score card. Victor explained it was more ideas for accountability. Jake noted some of the scorecard aligns with our charge, but some other things are beyond what the group previously discussed. Jen added that the scorecard could be used to spell out some of the metrics we want to use moving forward. This would help hold ourselves accountable for progress. The current metrics used by campus are typically percentages of different groups within classifications, and Jen does not find this satisfactory. 
4. Other items 
· Victor noted that the current DEIA strategic framework is going to expire soon for campus and the Library and we should begin brainstorming what a new strategic framework might look like for coming years. 
· George asked about efforts at Uni High that might inform what we do. DoMonique shared that they are discussing bigger level issues, such as the equity of recruiting students. There has been talks of more community collaboration and thinking critically about how to reshape the recruitment process. 
5. Action items
· Zoe asked that if anyone has feedback for the consultancy notes to please share before April 5th, as the next meeting in on April 8th. 
